
 

6 Bowdoin Square, 9th Floor 
Boston, MA 02114 

Keefe B. Clemons 
General Counsel 
State Regulatory Affairs – East 
(212) 519-4716 
keefe.b.clemons@verizon.com 

May 11, 2022 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary, Public Service Commission 

State of New York 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

 

Re: Verizon New York Inc. Communications Tariff, PSC NY No. 15 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

 

The following addendum, issued by Verizon New York Inc., is transmitted for filing pursuant to 

Section 1.A.15 of Verizon New York Inc.’s Tariff P.S.C. No. 15--Communications. This 

addendum, effective May 12, 2022, describes Individual Case Billing arrangements provided by 

Verizon New York Inc. 

 

    P.S.C. No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS 
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Please forward the acknowledgement receipt for this filing to Pamela Romeo at 

pamela.m.romeo@verizon.com. 

 

Should any questions arise in connection with this filing, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Keefe B. Clemons 

 Received: 05/11/2022 
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